The May 2008 Council meeting for Penn Lake Park Borough was held on 5/7/08. The meeting was called to order by Council Vice President Sue George at approximately 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Roll Call showed Favire, George, and Rosenstock were present.  Also in attendance was the mayor and many concerned residents.


The April 2008 minutes were presented to Council and placed on display. A motion to accept the minutes as presented was made by Favire, 2nd by George, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and accepted by a motion from George 2nd by Favire, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.





GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.4/02/08

$ 1081.93

$133888.20
$32027.77

Deposits


$ 2091.80

$  1427.17
$ 1520.00

Withdrawals

$ 2615.34

$  1650.00
$ 3533.33

Interest

     $
    

$   276.82
$__ 62.64    

Bal. 5/07/08

$  558.39
     $133939.19  
$30077.08





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 4/02/08

$ 3173.08

$1011.40

$16.83

Deposits


$14451.94

$    .00

$  .00

Withdrawals

$     .00

$    .00

$  .00

Interest


$   36.27

$   2.08

$  .00
Bal.5/07/08

$17661.29

$1013.48

$16.83

SEWER FUND

Bal. 4/02/08


$126280.45

Penn Vest interest 5/1
$  9696.40 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals


$   611.98

Deposits



$ 14317.00

Interest



$   119.32
Bal 5/07/08


$130408.39

Adj on Pennvest Draw         +17.03

 



$130425.42

RECEIPTS: READ




$ 1424.17

H. A. Berkheimer, EIT



$  500.00

Zoning Hearing Permit (Smaltz & Basler)



$   75.00

Zoning Permits



$   50.00

Contractors Permits



$  812.85

Garbage Fees Collected



$ 5557.35

Taxes Collected



$23538.33

Sewer Fees Collected (Jan & Feb)



$14451.94

Liquid Fuels Allocation


BILLS:
READ 

$   92.44

HA Berkheimer, Admin & Comm (March/April)

$   73.39

PP & L March & April Streetlight


$ 3533.33

Keystone Sanitation, April Garbage


$  123.00

Journal Newspapers, Forestry Activities &





Smaltz hearing ads  

$  150.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, May Salary

$  484.92

Atty Charles McCormick prepare sewer liens/




letters and prepare the shed ordinance

$  195.00

Atty Charles McCormick Basler hearing & prep

$  110.00

Diane Brown, Standing Comm. Attendance @ mtg




4/15/08, Cond Use App (Baslers)


$  546.87

FNCB – Interest on Loan


$  200.00

Zoning Officer Salary-Sally Horny, April 


$  566.00

James E. Jarick snow removal 2/29 & 3/1


$   57.76

Verizon- Telephone 4/7 to 5/6/08


$  227.15

Luzerne County Printing of 2008 tax bills


$  168.50

Atty. Albert F Maier, Zoning hearing(Smaltz)


$  100.00

Lynn Greene Stenographer, Smaltz hearing


George made a motion to pay the bills, 2nd by Favire, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.
 

George mentioned that we may want to look at the total amount it costs the borough of the zoning hearing meetings.  We may not be charging enough and it may be costing the borough money.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

George said that just as Tom started to do going through unfinished business so that he might have the opportunity to answer any questions from last months meeting, she will do the same.  Repairs are needed on Hollenback Rd.  Dennison Twp was contacted and Tom is trying to come up with a solution, possibly splitting the cost of the repairs needed.  This is in regard to the dirt road going out toward the state game lands.

Regarding the lake spraying.  We voted to spray, however we are going to rescind that motion because we were advised by Kevin Schultz from the state fish hatchery that the chemical copper sulfate that is in the spray could be harmful to the current spawn.  A lot of money has been spent on the fish restocking and we wouldn’t want to do anything to harm the spawn we are going to wait another year.  Favire said he spoke with the fish & game and they didn’t think it would hurt as long as the spray chemical was within the acceptable limits.  Discussion followed.

George motioned to rescind the vote to spray the lake for this year, Rosenstock 2nd, roll call, George & Rosenstock voted yes, Favire no, motioned carried to not spray this year.

Favire will contact Mr. Gallagher and inform him not to spray the lake.

QUESTIONS:


 Sally Horny asked if Hollenback Rd will be getting fixed.  George replied that as a matter of fact we are working on that and we have received several requests for proposals from engineers on the bidding process.  We will go through them, rank them and then award the contract and then continue to advertise for the project itself.  Discussion followed.


Mr. Daley asked if there was a permit issued for the conditional use and Sally Horny replied no, there hasn’t been an approval from Luzerne County yet and then we will act.

CORRESPONDENCE:


George stated that we received a request from the Baslers to waive sewer fees on some of their properties.  They gave us a list of lot numbers but really do not know where they are located.  I would like to see the lots plotted out and know exactly where they are before we make a decision.  Council was in agreement with not acting on the request and asking for more information from the Baslers. Discussion ensued on the land accessibility and if wetland delineation is needed.  Decision postponed until next meeting.


George said that we received correspondence from the Recorder of Deeds that we need to pass a resolution to comply with Act 40 of 2005, which concerns the transfers which are taxable, authorizing the PA Dept of Revenue to collect and enforce the tax when necessary and authorizing the Treasurer to share information with the Dept of Revenue.

George motioned to pass RES. #1 of 2008 updating ordinance/resolution to comply with the Act 40 of 2005 requirements concerning transfers which are taxable, 2nd by Rosenstock, roll call all in favor, none opposed motion carried.

RES. #1 OF 2008 adopting to update and comply with the Act 40 of 2005 requirements regarding transfers that are taxable.


George said we received a proposal from Borton Lawson on the Dam Breach Analysis that is required by the DEP.  The cost is $8500.00.  We need to approve this to stay compliant with state regulations.

George made a motion to accept the proposal from Borton Lawson for the Dam Breach Analysis for $8500.00, 2nd by Rosenstock, roll call all in favor, none opposed motion carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:


Mayor Warner said the state police were called regarding the ATV’s. Spoke with a gentleman that was burning.  We may have an ordinance in place regarding burning and we will look into this further.  There was a call about a vehicle on the beach.  The only way he could put his boat into the water was there because boats were blocking the area at the normal drop off.  Discussion ensued. 



Favire said that he will begin testing the water at the end of the month.  Feels the water has been nice and clean.


George reported that Tom Carter has the costs from the Dam Breach Analysis, we will pay that and will discuss with then what we need to do going forward because we still have some more work to do on the dam.  He is taking care of that.


We received the engineer bids for the roads, and we will be looking at them and get going with that.

The following bids were received: CECO Assoc., Schumacher Engineering, Barry Isett & Assoc., and Riley and Assoc. These bids will be reviewed, ranked, and a decision will be made.


Jill Rosenstock received numerous complaints about the pagoda area.  The walkway is obstructed and holes in concrete.  Rental house near it- apparently people have been parking in the fire lane.  Some people felt boulders should be placed but this would be a hazard for fire trucks.  Also, boats around the pagoda area that should not be there.  Complaints received about boats being on the sand at the beach.  There is a crack at the tennis courts.  Received an estimate to repair it --$100,000.00.  Ned MdGuire who is a tennis coach at Kings College said he could try to get us a sealer for the tennis courts to pour into the cracks.  This would only be a temporary fix.


The Association had a clean up on Saturday.  The old picnic table was taken out and two garbage cans have been stolen.  There is a request that if the Borough puts in $200 and the Association puts in $200 we could get a picnic table and replace the garbage cans and paint.  

Received a quote for white sand from a place in Nanticoke at $70/ton with a $100 delivery fee for every 5 tons.  Association would split the cost.  We generally get 5 tons.  This bid was a lot lower than other places Jill called.  Discussion followed.

The Mayor said he would take a ride out and take a look at the sand.  Suggestion was to wait until next month for more comparisons.  


Sally Horny gave the following report:  4 contractors certs issued; 1 zoning hearing board appeal, attended the meeting for conditional use and hearing before the zoning hearing board.


George said that Tom has suggested we look into hiring someone to work for the Borough is summer in cutting grass, sealing cracks, pothole patching, brush trimming etc.  For the past two years it averaged to about $7000 spent on this type of work being done.  Discussion ensued about insurance issues and liquid fuels requirements.  Jill said that Tom was hoping to perhaps hire teenagers and not spending a lot of money.  George said that Penn Lake is looking for someone to do miscellaneous work for the borough this summer.  Anyone interested please get in touch with a member of council.


George said that there seemed to be some confusion on the name of Hollenback whether its Rd or Drive.  It is Hollenback Rd.  


Discussion ensued about how to rectify the sidewalk at the pagoda.  No decision was made.

NEW BUSINESS:


Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by George, 2nd by Favire, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.







Respectfully submitted,






Teresa Wojciechowski, Secy




